JOINT TOWN BOARD/VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

PUBLIC HEARING ANNEXATION OF ALLENDALE-COLUMBIA SCHOOL PROPERTY

The Public Hearing scheduled to be held before the joint Town/Village Boards on Monday, March 5, 2001, at the Village Hall, 144 East Main Street, Palmyra, to consider the application of the owners of the Allendale-Columbia School property to have said property annexed into the Village of Palmyra, was called to order at 6:30 PM by Village Mayor Pete Wilson. Mayor Wilson will preside over this public hearing.

Town Board members present at this public hearing included:

Town Supervisor - David C. Lyon

Town Board Members - David Nussbaumer

Lynne Green

Michael Lambrix

Village Board members present at this public hearing included:

Village Mayor - Peter Wilson Village Trustees - Bob Gunkler

- Dick DeVogelaere

- Curt Solomon

Fred Celentano

(Attorney Art Williams representing both the Town & Village)

On behalf of the Town and Village Boards, mayor Wilson explained the public hearing was to hear any testimony concerning the petition by Allendale-Columbia School for the annexation into the Village of Palmyra of certain territory situate in the Town of Palmyra and the Village of Palmyra as described in the petition and legal notice. The legal notice was published in the Courier-Journal on February 7, 2001. The reading of the legal notice was waived.

Mayor Wilson asked if anyone wished to present any testimony, evidence or information concerning the petition. As there were no comments at all, motion was made by Mayor Wilson, seconded by Trustee Celentano to close the public hearing.

Vote: Town Board 4 ayes Village Board 5 ayes CARRIED At this time the Town Board members excused themselves and the Village Board continued with their regular meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly E. Hickman Town Clerk